
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Sydney excursion last week was 
great and all the students had a good 
time.  The weather was fine and the 
temperatures were mild.  Thank you to 
Mrs Drumore for co-ordinating this 
excursion as it takes a lot of preparation.   
The full day orientation program begins 
this Friday for students entering 
Kindergarten in 2015.  We welcome the 
new faces and are very excited that you 
have chosen to join our school 
community.  Miss Dundas has a great 
line up of activities and it should be a fun 
day for all. 
Water Polo continues this week and the 
Intensive Swimming Programme 
commences on Friday.   This programme 
is set to run every day for 2 weeks.  Keep 
an eye on the App and Facebook site if 
changes to the program pop up.   
Our senior school is off to the Riverina 
Access Partnership Study Day this Friday 
at Oaklands Central School.  The new 
Year 11 students will get to meet the 
other students across the program and 
participate in orientation activities.  This 
is a great opportunity to meet new 

people and become familiar with the 
Riverina Access Partnership learning 
community. 
Mr Dunn 

Friday, 28/11/14 – M Bell, J Brill 
Monday, 1/12/14 – D Worland,  
C Heward 

 

Please note that new items are in bold 
THIS WEEK (Week 8B) 
Monday, 24/11/14 
Book Club orders due 
Tuesday, 25/11/14 
Water Polo – 1.30-3.00pm  
Wednesday, 26/11/14 
Pairs Cricket Finals/Sausage Sizzle 
Thursday, 27/11/14 

 
Year 9-11 Mental Health Afternoon & 
Parent Session – Postponed (see article) 
Friday, 28/11/14 
Study Day @ Oaklands Central 
Full day Kinder Orientation  
Intensive Swimming commences 
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Kinder visited the Science lab on Tuesday to 
investigate buoyancy 
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NEXT WEEK (Week 9A) 
Monday-Friday, 1/12/14-5/12/14 
Intensive Swimming continues 
Friday, 5/12/14 
Full Day Kinder Orientation 
2015 Kinder Parent Orientation @ 
1.45pm in the School Library 
 
 

Cupcake Fundraiser 
There will be a Cupcake 
Fundraiser held on 
Thursday (27th November) 
with all funds raised going 
to help Lucy Prentice.  

Cupcakes will be available from the 
canteen at recess for $1.  

Ariah Park Money Making Activities  
For the past 18 months, Middle School 
students have worked tirelessly running 
events such as the talent quest, a car 
wash, raffles, a movie day, an amazing 
race, a Wild West Day as well as food 
sales and a number of other activities to 
raise funds for charity. Through this 
program students have developed their 
entrepreneurial skills, leadership skills 
and financial literacy skills.  
The Money Making Committee would 
like to say thank you to the Ariah Park 
community for helping us raise in excess 
of $1000 for charity. 
Mr Adamson 
 
 
 
 

Wild West Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Wild West Day was a successful 
event entertaining students through 
learning programs. The event was 
organised by Raff with the help of Jack, 
Lily and Hayley. 
The event had students on an adventure 
to make wanted posters, listen to ghost 
stories, dancing in a wild west video as 
well as other activities. Through the 
support of the community the Money 
Making Committee raised $425 on 
Wednesday. 
Mr Adamson

Alcohol & Mental Health Information 
Session - Postponement 
Unfortunately we have had to postpone 
the Alcohol and Mental Health 
Information Session until Week 10 on 
Wednesday 10th December.   
This will be held after the Driver 
Awareness Session, with the Police 
Liaison Officer Matt Davenport.  He will 
talk to Stage 5 & 6 students from 9 am, 
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and Penny Hall, who is a Specialist Drug 
& Alcohol Clinician / Registered Nurse 
with the Temora MHDA - Murrumbidgee 
Local Health District will talk afterwards 
with the students.  She is then willing to 
stay to do an information session for 
Parents at 12.00 noon.  This time will be 
confirmed closer to the date.  All 
parents are welcome to this session, and 
if there is enough interest, a light 
luncheon will follow.   
The information that will be discussed 
with students will be 

 Drug awareness (Alcohol, ICE and 
Marijuana) 

 Stress and Anxiety – What they 
are and how to manage.  

Please fill in the Expression of Interest 
for the Parents Info Session in the back 
of the newsletter and please return by 
next Monday, 1st December.  
Miss Ostle 

Home Readers 
Home reading will stop at the end of this 
week (week 8). All readers will be 
collected from Monday week 9. Could 
parents please make sure that all 
students return their readers and have a 
look around the house for any misplaced 
ones.  
Mrs Jenkins 
 
Visions of Temora 
On Wednesday 12th November 2014, 
Year 3/4 students travelled to Temora to 
perform their presentation of Ariah Park, 
as it is today, for Visions of Temora, at 
the Town Hall. Students showed great 
confidence, spoke very clearly and were 
well behaved. I would like to 

congratulate all of the students as they 
worked very hard to formulate their 
presentation.  They prepared by walking 
around the town taking pictures, created 
their own Power Point presentation and 
wrote their own speeches. Students then 
worked very hard practising daily for 
their performance. We are all looking 
forward to planning a presentation for 
next year. 
Miss Pollard 
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PSSA District Cricket Trials 
On Thursday 13th November 2014, year 4 
and year 5 students attended the PSSA 
District Cricket Trials in Ganmain. The 
students were Abbey Doyle, Blake Smith, 
Jack Speirs, Brady Edis, Zac Dart, Fraser 
Harper, Riley Walker, Tom Denyer and 
Tom O’Dwyer. The trials were used to 
identify students  who will be in our 
Coolamon/Ardlethan team at the District 
Trials. Our successful students who have 
qualified are Fraser Harper, Rylie Walker 
and Blake Smith, with Zac Dart as 
Reserve. Well done to all our students 
who participated on the day. 
Miss Rees 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LAST CHANCE 

Girls! 

You’re invited to a Health and beauty morning 

Saturday, 29th November – 10am  Ariah Park Hall Supper Room 

Cost: $25.00 or $35.00 for sisters or mum and daughter 
Come along and see how to apply your day and night makeup and lots more beauty 

tips, learn about simple fitness and health and how to care for your hair, take 

home a few very simple but health recipes. 
We have limited places available for this special morning, so get in quickly. Year 7 and up. Mums 
welcome too! 
For bookings ph. Melissa on 0428 741 371 or Alice on 0427 74 1128 
This a Barellan and District Netball Assoc. fundraiser 
 

Pre-season 
Fri 5th Dec - Training Run 6pm at Ariah Park followed by drinks at 
the Mirrool Hotel 
 
 

Christmas Party 
Sun 14th Dec-Training Run 11am at Ariah Park. Followed by the Northern Jets Christmas Party 
(1PM start at the Ariah Park swimming pool) - Seniors, Juniors and Netball. (Families welcome 
and encouraged to attend). At the Ariah Park swimming pool, Lunch provided and drinks 
available. 
 
  

Ariah Park Community News 

To be included in the Ariah Park Community News, your ads/notices need to be received by  

11am Friday. All notices may be emailed to ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au (preferred method), 

hand written or faxed 

mailto:ariahpark-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Alcohol and Mental Health Parent Information Session  
I would like to attend the Alcohol and Mental Health Parent Information Session on 
Wednesday 10th December at 12 noon.  
I would like to see some of the following topics covered:  
____________________________  
 
____________________________  
 
____________________________  
 
____________________________  
 
-----------------------Please return by next Monday 1st December ------------------------ 

 


